
 



Gerringong Public School Term 3 Week 9 

 

Fortnightly Newsletter Term 3 Week 9                              12th September 

2022 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE 

Dear Families 

Due to the recent announcement of Thursday 22nd September being a Public Holiday for a national day 

of mourning for Her Majesty the Queen - we will have to move Book Week and Grandparents Day to 

Tuesday 20th September 2022.  We do apologise for this, but we could not predict this announcement. 

Grandparents can still arrive at 9.30am for a morning tea provided by parents in the hall, followed by 
the book week parade at 10am. Please see the full day schedule below in the library news section.  

School Uniform 

Just a friendly reminder that only school jumpers are to be worn at school.  We are seeing too many 

different coloured jumpers that are not part of our school uniform. PSSA regional and state jumpers may 

only be worn on a Friday for sport. Thank you for following our school uniform policy that is endorsed by 
the P&C. 

Preschool Visits  

Over the last couple of weeks, our local Preschools have started their transitions to school. It has been 

delightful to see the enthusiasm from our future students. I know after each visit confidence will grow 

and grow, and they will be fully prepared for day one next year! Parents, can you please complete the 

online enrollment form so we know how many students are coming and we can plan classes.  



 

 



 

 



 

Also, so we can plan for 2023, can you please inform the school if you are moving/leaving in the future. 

Also if your address and contact details have changed can you please inform the office. This would be 

very much appreciated. Thank you. 

Indigenous Literacy Day  

For Indigenous Literacy Day many classes celebrated by reading Aboriginal stories. 2M read the book 

Awesome Emu by Gregg Dreise and discussed how Aboriginal stories are shared through oral language 

and art/symbols. The students then created their own stories using Aboriginal symbols. They also tuned 

into the Indigenous Literacy Day live stream with Jessica Mauboy and Gregg Dreise. They learnt how to 

sing 'Heads, Shoulders, Knees and Toes' in a range of different Aboriginal languages. 2M thoroughly 
enjoyed the time. 

 



 

 



 

Learning Hub  

Mrs Coulston has also been working in the learning hub with many students. It is so good to see the 
improvements students are making.  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Drug Education Program  

Mrs Berwick continues the Drug Education program with primary students. They have written some 
great reports regarding drug education.  

 



 

 



 

Gezza Cares/ RUOK Day 

Last Friday we launched the Gezza Cares movement. It was great seeing so many students and staff 

dress up in yellow. This was in conjunction with  RUOK day? The lunchtime disco was a real hit and the 
students loved writing on the Affirmation wall. 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

Spelling Bee 

Congratulations to Tanner W in 4N who made the State/Territory Finals in the Spelling Bee last week. 
Tanner did exceptionally well to make it to this level. Congratulations Tanner.  

Congratulations to all students who participated in the Spelling Bee. All students did very well. 



 

Sport  
In the past few weeks, we have seen many sporting highlights. Congratulations to all of our teams.  

The Gerringong School Netball Team girls smashed their way through the comp and made it all the way 

to regional finals! It was a hard, close game and they played amazing, congratulations to Jerrabomberra 

for the win 36-26. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Our regional athletics team also competed in Canberra in the last fortnight.  



 

 



 

 



 

 

Four of our students participated in the Ten Pin Bowling inter- school competition at Albion Park Rail. 

Congratulations to Gavy, Jack, Tai and our great team captain, Byron M. All the boys had a fun day and I 
was proud of their achievements.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

PSSA Girls Touch Football 

Last Thursday GPS played touch football against Shellharbour Public School. Coco S, Jade W, Sinead B 
and Portia H all scored. Great defense by Pippa V and Leora K led to a fantastic 5-0 victory.  

PSSA Boys Touch Football 

Last Thursday the Year 5 and 6 boys played a tough touch footy match against  Mount Terry. We were 

running onto the field with Mason R as our captain. We completed our first set but they soon had us 

defending our line and then scored. We defended well but were unlucky that Mount Terry outnumbered 

us and they got another quick try. We had a very serious chat about not giving up and trying to make a 

come back. Mt Terry tapped off and got on a roll. They started to gain meters but we defended well and 

they couldn't catch Ari S, who scored a wonderful try from the wing. We defended like champions and 
kept trying but went down 4-3.   

A BIG SHOUT OUT TO MRS CLARE AND SCOTT HALLINAN FOR COACHING AND HELPING US TO MAKE IT 

THIS FAR. 

Well done: HUSON A, BENJI D, BENJI C, OLLIE W, MASON R, TYSON M, ARI S, JAKE H,TYNAN C, HAMISH A, 
ROBBIE P, MALAKIA R 



 

 

Boys Rugby League State Championships 

On Tuesday the 30th of August the GPS Rugby League Team competed in the PSSA NSW Championships 

in Goulburn. Our first game was played against Samuel Terry Public School. It was a competitive game 
but we got off to an early lead with a try from our center Talon which led to our 26-10 victory.  

Our next game was the state semi final and we were up against a big Bathurst team. This game was way 

harder than the first game but we managed to score 2 tries through our five -eight Ari. We lost but only 

by 3 tries. Congratulations Ari, who was named the best player of the day. Thank you Mrs Clare, Jason 

Smith and Henry Clare for coming to coach us and help us do our best and play our hardest. Also also a 
big thank you to all the parents who took their children to play at Goulburn.  

Our lineup was 



1.Benji D  2.Benji C  3.Talon S  4.Mason R  5.Jed B  6.Ari S  7.Jake H  8.Cambell C  9.Robbie P  10.Hamish A  

11.Jett L  12.Tynan C 13.Ollie W  14.Mathew H  15.Hudson A  16.Tyson M  17.Marty W  18.Riley R  

19.Emmett B 

 

 

SASS Week 

Last week was the Public Service Association’s recognition of office staff, School Learning and Support 

Officers and GAs. We value the contributions of school support staff, and how hard they work for the 

smooth running of the school. They support our parents, teachers and students every day with a smile 

and compassion. We are so lucky to have such a great team. Thank you everyone for being so amazing.  



 

 

 

Bev's 102nd Birthday Celebration 
Staff and Students had a great time celebrating Bev's 102nd birthday.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Tell Them From Me Parent Survey 

The Tell Them From Me Parent Survey is now open and will close on the 20th of September. This survey 

covers parents’ perceptions of their child’s experiences at home and at school. Insights into parent and 

staff communication, activities and practices at home, and parent voice on the school ’s support of 

learning and behaviour. This feedback will build an accurate and timely picture that schools can use for 

practical improvements. Students in Years 4-6 will also complete an anonymous survey to capture their 
views. 

 What you need to do:  

1. Go to http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/nnbxq1 

2. Remember the survey is confidential, voluntary, and participants may skip any questions they 

are not comfortable answering. 

3. Only one parent should complete the survey for each child, unless they feel very strongly that 

their viewpoints are different. In the case of separated parents, we encourage both parents to 
complete the survey if they have different perspectives. 

Check-in assessment for Year 6 
During Week 9/10 of Term 3, Year 6 students will participate in the Check-in assessment. 

The Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of Education online literacy and numeracy assessment 
available to support schools to assess and monitor student learning. 

The assessment can supplement existing school practices to identify how students are performing in 

literacy and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to student needs. 

Students with a disability may receive the same level of support during the assessment they would 
normally receive in the classroom. 

                                                                 
1https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnsw.tellthemfromme.com%2Fnnbxq&data=
05|01|kristina.goldthorp%40det.nsw.edu.au|ddca1b937fd84b17d1b808da93909383|05a0e69a418a47c19c25938
7261bf991|0|0|637984546408573697|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTi
I6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=cofs6cggQNaQuGitFy5ZN9eT5tTIPAYrQGFyVsxcDY0 %3D&reserved

=0 



All students complete a reading assessment and a numeracy assessment. Year 6 students will also 
complete a writing task 

Students will be asked to bring headphones or earbuds that plug into a computer to enable them to 

hear audio during the assessment. 

Garden Working Bee 

 

In the coming weeks we are having a Garden Working Bee on Sunday 18 September between 10am-

2pm. Please save the date and bring your garden tools, gloves and the family to help out in our school 

garden. Don’t forget to bring water and a snack! The P&C will also be providing a BBQ- so all families are 
welcome. This is a drop in/out session, so feel free to arrive when you can.  

School Dates:  
First Day of Term 3: Monday 18th July 2022 

Last Day of Term 3: Wednesday 21st September 2022 

 

First Day of Term 4: Monday 10th October 2022 

Last Day of the Year: Monday 19th December 2022 

Staff Development Days:  
Staff Development Day : Friday 1st July 2022 

 

Staff Development Day: Friday 23rd September 2022 

Everyone have a great week!  

Kind regards   

Mrs Kristie Goldthorp OAM JP 

Principal 



 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Week and Grandparents Day  
Book Week and Grandparents Day celebrations are getting closer!  We are inviting all grandparents and 

parents to our Book Week parade on Tuesday 20th of September followed by lunch and then 

Grandparent celebrations. We do apologise for the late change in date, but we could not have predicted 

this announcement. Grandparents are still welcome to arrive at 9.30am for a morning tea provided by 

parents in the hall,  followed by the book week parade at 10am. Please see the invite below for more 

information.  Thank you to all the parents who have already offered to provide a cake/slice or biscuits 

for our morning tea. If you are no longer able to provide a cake/slice or biscuits due to the change in 

date could you please email the office.  Orders from the canteen will now need to be made before 
Friday the 16th of September. Thank you for your understanding.  

It's going to be a fun, grand day!  



 



 

OFFICE NEWS 

Gerringong Public School are now accepting applications for enrolment into Kindergarten 2023. If you 

wish to enrol your child please head to our website and enrol online. 

https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment 



 



 



 

 

Are you coming down to visit the school on Grandparents Day? Why not preorder a Gerringong Kid's 

Passport and collect it on the day. Orders /Payment can be made through the Gerringong & District 

Historical Society's bank account. Details are on the flyer.In the reference section please include the 
following: Your surname - email or phone details  



 



 

 

We hope that all of the GPS fathers, uncles and grandparents enjoyed their carefully chosen presents 

last weekend. The Fathers' Day Stall was a great success, making just over a $1000 profit. A huge thank 

you to all of our helpers on the day, We would like to send an extra special shout out to Alison Sherrell 
who donated beautiful seedling kits that flew off the shelves.  



 

Next Sunday 18th September we will be holding a working bee at school from 10am-2pm. The P&C will 

provide a sausage sizzle lunch for all  of the keen gardeners that come along. Bring along the family and 

any tools that may help with the garden work. It's going to be a great way to help beautify our school 
and meet other school families.  

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 19th September at 7pm in the GPS staffroom. All 

welcome! 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 

received after this time will not be published until the following week.  



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au2 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

                                                                 
2mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 


